



Mrs Z J Fisher
St Hilda's Housemistress
Email: zoe.fisher@ellesmere.com

13<sup>th</sup> September 2019

Dear Parents,

It was a pleasure meeting those who could attend on the first Sunday back. I am happy to report that the girls have all settled in very well so far and the atmosphere is warm and welcoming. I hope you are hearing positive news from your daughters. I appreciate that contact with home is often the last thing on their minds, so please do feel that you can email me or their tutors for a quick update when needed.

Our House Outing, which is covered by House Subs, is taking place next Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> September and the plan is as follows:

4.30pm Meal in House

5.00pm Minibus travel to Chester

6.00-7.00pm Mocktails in Liquor & Co, Chester

8.00-10.00pm Rocky Horror Picture Show at Storyhouse, Chester

10.50pm Return to Ellesmere

If you would like to collect your daughter in Chester, please let me know. Alternatively, we have three camping beds at our disposal with a small charge of £20 to cover costs. Please let me know if you would like to reserve one of these beds on a first come first served basis.

There is an Arts Showcase concert on Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> September at 7.00pm in the Arts Centre. A number of St Hilda's girls will be performing. Please email <a href="mailto:boxoffice@ellesmere.com">boxoffice@ellesmere.com</a> if you would like to reserve tickets. There is no charge for this event.

With kind regards,

Zoe Finer

Ellesmere College, Ellesmere, Shropshire SY12 9AB Tel: 01691 622321 Fax: 01691 623286

www.ellesmere.com

A Woodard School Registered Charity number 1103049 Ellesmere College Ltd is a company, registered in England, no: 5066406